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      January 11, 2022 
 
Mr. Edward Hasbrouck 
edward@hasbrouck.org 
  
Re: FOIA 22-8 
 
Dear Mr. Hasbrouck, 
  
    This is in response to your Freedom of Information Act request, received in this office on 
December 28, 2021 requesting, “(1) The most recent version of the Registrant Integrated 
Processing System (RIPS) Manual; (2) The most recent version of the Health Care Personnel 
Delivery System (HCPDS) Manual; (3) The most recent version of any proposed, contemplated, 
standby, or “contingency planning” changes or additions to or replacements for regulations of 
the Selective Service System, including but not limited to the regulations currently in 32 CFR 
Chapter XII and any regulations for the HCPDS”. 
 
    Attached are the current versions of the Registrant Integrated Processing System (RIPS) 
Manual and the Health Care Personnel Delivery System (HCPDS) Manual.  There are no 
records responsive to your request for any proposed, contemplated, standby, or “contingency 
planning” changes or additions to or replacements for regulations of the Selective Service 
System. 
 
     If you consider this response to be a denial of your request, you may file an appeal.  Your 
appeal must be received within 90 calendar days of the date of the initial denial letter by the 
Acting Chief of Staff of the Selective Service.  Please address your appeal to the following 
office:  
           Acting Chief of Staff 
                                             Selective Service System 
                                                    1515 Wilson Blvd. 
                                                    Arlington, VA  22209  
 
    Additionally, you may contact the Office of Government Information Services (OGIS) at the 
National Archives and Records Administration to inquire about the FOIA mediation services they 
offer.  The contact information for OGIS is as follows: Office of Government Information 
Services, National Archives and Records Administration, 8601 Adelphi Road-OGIS, College 
Park, Maryland 20740-6001; e-mail at ogis@nara.gov; telephone at 202-741-5770; toll free at 1-
877-684-6448; or facsimile at 202-741-5769. 
 
   Thank you for your inquiry. If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact 
the Office of Public and Intergovernmental Affairs at the address above.   
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
                Micheal A. Migliara  
      Chief FOIA Officer   
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